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The Montgomery County Board of Education (Board) supports SB0664 with amendments. 
  
Financial hardship has been identified as the most significant reason why some students choose to 
not attend college. MCPS is currently collecting information on FAFSA completion as part of the 
Maryland State Department of Education FAFSA completion initiative. This bill will support us 
with ensuring every student has completed the FAFSA or MSFAA. This bill would require school 
staff to monitor completion data and provide support for parents and students to complete the 
FAFSA or MSFAA. We support this bill and recognize the need for increasing the 
FAFSA/MSFAA completion rates. However, the timeline and lack of incentives is worrisome.   
 
MCPS respectfully requests an amendment to this language that incentivizes this initiative with 
supports in schools to operationalize the work by providing resources to help reach the goal of 
100%. It would be very difficult to meet the goal of 100% compliance with no supports and time 
for transition. MCPS also respectfully requests this be passed as authorizing legislation, but does 
not REQUIRE participation for graduation. MCPS remains concerned for students for whom 
college is not their next step (CTE programs, apprenticeships, military, etc.) and for the students 
who are not willing to indicate their citizenship status to complete these forms.  
 
For these reasons, the Board supports this legislation with amendments and urges a favorable 
report.  

mailto:Andrew_Zuckerman@mcpsmd.org

